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[bookmark: _GoBack]Memorandum

To:       	Mayor and Council
From:  		Michael Fischer, Deputy City Administrator
Date:   		July 6, 2011
Re:       	Purchase of 2011 Crown Victoria’s for Police Pursuit Vehicles

The City of Roswell is in need of up to thirty (30) Crown Victoria replacement vehicles for the FY12 budget year.  Ford Motor Corporation has discontinued the Crown Victoria ending with the 2011 model year.  Fleet Services has identified at least two Ford Dealerships that have remaining 2011 model year Crown Victoria’s as dealer stock.  Fleet recommends we move forward quickly on getting bids into purchasing for the remaining 2011 Crown Victoria’s so the purchase can be made as the FY12 budget goes live.
Ford will NOT be bringing the Crown Victoria model back in the foreseeable future.  Fleet Services will have one full year to evaluate the options available for a new model Police Cruiser to determine the best purchase to make in future years.  Some of the new models will not be released until October of 2011 making evaluation difficult.  If the City can fulfill our need for replacement Police Cruisers with Crown Victoria’s this year it will make the evaluation task for a new model much better.
We will continue to evaluate and manage the Fleet Replacement Program to offer the best model and price for our vehicle needs.
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